

'Be safe, be kind.

Listen and think a lot.

Be your best!'



The Perryfield Post

Perryfields Infant School

Volume 3 Issue 5 25th November 2016

Dates for your diary...

- 29 Nov—Year 1 Dance Festival
- 2 Dec—9.15am Pearl Class Assembly.
- 2 Dec—Chr.... Fayre donations to come in please.
- 6 Dec—whole school pantomime
- 9 Dec—3-5pm Christmas Fayre
- 12 Dec—Flu Immunisation morning
- 15 Dec—1.45pm Christmas play (Ruby, Emerald & Diamond Class parents)
- 16 Dec—9.30am Christmas play (Topaz, Sapphire & Pearl Class parents)
- 16 Dec—Christmas Dinner and Jumper Day
- 16 Dec—Sparkly Disco (FIPS)
- 21 Dec Last Day at school
- 22 Dec—Christmas holidays
- 5 Jan—Back to school
- 12 Jan—teacher clubs start
- 11 Jan—New parent helper meeting 9.10am

Don't forget the date

In two weeks time on Friday 9th December it is the day of Perryfields Infant School's Chr.... Bazaar. Evervbody is welcome and as you will see from the flyers there will be plenty to do for everyone, but especially the children. There are games to play, answers to guess, cakes to eat and raffles to win. Please come and bring along friends and family too. Every penny of the money raised goes on equipment for the children. This year 'Fips' raise trying to enough money

money to buy two more interactive whiteboards. 'Fips' have asked each year group to donate different items for the Bazaar—

Ruby and Topaz classes sweets, biscuits and mince pies.

Sapphire, Emerald, Diamond and Pearl classes— Items for the secrets room.

All Year groups —jam jars full of goodies, such as, sweets, stickers or hair clips.

All Year groups —any cuddly toys that need a new home in good condition.

We also need any goodies for our hampers and raffle prizes such as wine, Christmas puddings, luxury biscuits, new toys etc.

Why not ask at work if • they would be happy to donate something for the • bazaar!

Please can the children bring these items into • school on Friday 2nd December.

We still need helpers to run the stalls with their children, so if you are able to help us please see the list in the foyer or put your name down for the class stall.

We will shortly be sending out some raffle tickets. There are lots of wonderful prizes. I've heard the first prize is £100 CASH! So keep the date free it is going to be a fantastic afternoon 3-5pm.

Competition winner

During the half term break the children were asked to design a label for our very own Perryfields Infants Chr... pudding. Although there weren't as many entrants as the previous year there were some amazing entries and it was difficult to choose an overall winner. However, after much discussion, the overall winner whose design will be printed on all the puddings is Luke Besgrove in Pearl Class.

CONGRATULATIONS LUKE

'Fips' provided Luke with some colouring pencils as a prize which he received last week in assembly.

I look forward to seeing his design on all the delicious Chr.... Puddings.

Chr..... jumper day

MAKE THE WORLD BETTER cardigan for a festive jumper. WITH A SWEATER! On Friday 16th December we are asking staff and children to wear a festive jumper to school. This is a fantastic way to have some end of term fun whilst raising money to help save children's lives. Taking part is easy and everyone can get involved. All the children have to do is wear a festive sweater and donate some pennies to Save the Children. The children will be expected to wear the normal school uniform but exchange their school jumper or

This doesn't have to be a shop bought jumper. Children can decorate their own sweaters with tinsel, baubles and snowflakes etc. To find out more about this Chr..... jumper day visit the Save the Children website and google Christmas jumper day.

Christmas Jumper Day





Stranger Danger—an extremely important parent and staff meeting on Esafety will be held jointly with the junior school on Monday 16th January 2017 at 6.30-8.30pm. We are paying for an expert Stranger Danger presentation that I know you will not want to miss-please put this date in your diary (details to follow).

The Big Question

Last week it was National Anti-Bullving week. During the Monday assembly we discussed what is the expected Perryfields behaviour. We discussed how it felt when someone was unkind to us or if someone was always being unkind. We discussed what bullying was and how we could stop this happening in our school. The children came up with some really wonderful and mature ideas. The Big Question is 'Is it right to bully and are bullies ever brave?' Please discuss this further at home.

Reminders

 Car Park—the joint car park with the junior school is a STAFF car park and is only for staff to use. I appreciate that parking is more difficult with the new parking permits but for safety reasons parent parking is prohibited. The car park gate will be closed and locked from 8.30-9.00am and 2.45-3.30pm each day. During the day there have nearly been a couple of accidents when staff have almost been hit by moving cars during the day.

Flu Immunisation

As you are all aware schools across the county have been asked to support the flu immunization programme which will take place here on Monday 12th December. Please could I ask you to return your consent form as soon as possible if you haven't already done so. If you do not wish your child to receive the immunisation at school please can

you still return the consent form and sign the relevant section. As a school we have been asked to have a form returned from EVE-RY child. Thank you for your support with this matter.



Children in Need

Last Friday all of the children and staff had a wonderful time wearing their spotty clothes and sharing the day with their teddies. If you have recently been on our website you will already know that we raised a wonderful £185.06 for this fantastic charity. Thank you everyone.